
24th November, 1976. 

Dr. John Galt, 
D.R.A.O., 
P.O. Box 248, 
PENTICTON, B. C. , 
Canada V2A 6K3. 

Dear John, /
Just a note to tell you about the grape stalks. Four packets 

of four stalks each were sent. All arrived in good order. The stalks 
were treated by strong systemic insecticides and fungicides to prevent 
entry of undesirable pests. Even so, thirteen out of sixteen sprouted. 
Ten of these are going well. I am informed this is a good percentage. 
They will be called Palatine variety. It is place in Illinois I mailed 
the first packet. Please pass on the good word with thanks to Norwegian 
whose name I cannot remember. 

The ionosphere remained opaque at 1155 KC all winter, so 
observations of cosmic static were a failure. 

Bes t wishes, 

Grote Reber, 
"Wetheron" , 
BOTHWELL, Tasmania, 
Australia 7411. 


